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Board of County Commissioners 
Clackamas County 
 

Members of the Board: 
 

Approval of an Agency Service Contract with Clackamas County Children’s Commission for  
Healthy Families Program Services 

 

Purpose/Outcomes Programming includes home visits and ongoing parent education for families 
with new babies. Services are typically initiated prenatally or at the time of 
birth and continue until the child is 3 years old. 

Dollar Amount and 
Fiscal Impact 

$1,698,493    
County General Funds are included in the contract amount 

Funding Source Oregon Department of Education – Early Learning Division, County General 
Funds 

Duration October 1, 2017 through September 30, 2019 

Previous Board Action N/A 

Strategic Plan 
Alignment 

 Individuals and families in need are healthy and safe 

 Ensure safe, healthy and secure communities 

Contact Person Rodney A. Cook 503-650-5677 

Contract No. CYF 8636 
 

BACKGROUND:  
Children, Youth & Families Division of the Health, Housing and Human Services Department requests 
approval of Agency Service Contract with Clackamas County Children’s Commission to provide voluntary, 
non-stigmatizing services that promote the development of healthy, thriving children and strong, nurturing 
families, following the Health Families America program model.  
 
This contract has a maximum value of $1,698,493 and it becomes effective upon signature by all parties 
services starting October 1, 2017 and terminating September 30, 2019. It was reviewed and approved by 
County Counsel on December 29, 2017.   
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff recommends Board approval of this contract and authorization for Richard Swift, H3S Director to 
sign on behalf of Clackamas County. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
Richard Swift, Director 
Health, Housing & Human Services 


















